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participants should be afforded an opportunity to comment on any Commission 
proposal which includes swaps following such swaps-related rulemaking. 

 
• The 5% Limit Broadly Implicates Funds.  The 5% Limit that would be imposed 

on Funds for positions taken for non-bona fide hedging purposes, especially as it 
would apply to swaps, futures, and options used for non-speculative purposes, 
would result in a large number of Funds being unable to rely on the Rule 4.5 
exclusion.  More importantly, the proposal would affect a large number of Funds 
that are not engaging in investment activity in which the Commission has 
expressed concern, but instead use futures, options, or swaps to implement 
various investment strategies.  Janus Capital urges the Commission to consider 
initial recommendations contained in the ICI Letter to address the 5% Limit, and 
provide an opportunity for further comment on any appropriate limit following 
Dodd-Frank Act mandated swaps-related rulemaking. 

 
• Marketing Restriction Requires Clarification.  The Marketing Restriction 

appears to be so broad on its face that Funds that utilize futures, options and 
swaps even to a nominal extent (and regardless of the purpose) may not be able 
to satisfy the Marketing Restriction given disclosure obligations to investors 
under the federal securities laws, including required disclosures in a Fund’s 
registration statement.  Helpful disclosures to investors in offering documents 
regarding the use of swaps, futures, and options for risk management, asset 
allocation, and efficient portfolio management purposes could all run afoul of the 
Marketing Restriction as proposed.  It is doubtful that this potential impact was 
the intent of the Commission for the Marketing Restriction, and Janus Capital 
urges the Commission to narrow the Marketing Restriction and allow market 
participants an opportunity to comment on any test or definitions that the 
Commission determines necessary to address specific concerns. 

  
• Wholly-Owned Subsidiary Structures Do Not Raise Concerns.  The 

requirements and practices currently followed by Funds with respect to wholly-
owned subsidiary structures provide sufficient transparency and accountability 
relating to commodity-related investments by such subsidiaries.  Such structures 
are established for an appropriate tax purpose, and applicable tax law effectively 
limits Fund investments in wholly-owned subsidiaries to no more than 25% of a 
Fund’s assets.  The SEC has issued no-action letters that require Funds to 
comply with key substantive provisions of the 1940 Act.5  Funds generally adhere 
to the requirements of the 1940 Act relating to fee structures and disclosures, 
liquidity and leverage limits, custody, recordkeeping, audit requirements and 
pricing procedures.  Fund offering documents include detailed disclosures in 
prospectuses and statements of additional information regarding the subsidiary 
structure and its purpose.  As such, wholly-owned subsidiaries should continue to 
be permitted to rely on exemptions that exist under the current CFTC rule 
regime.  

 
The Commission is also proposing to rescind the exemptions from registration as a CPO 
contained in Rules 4.13(a)(3) and 4.13(a)(4).  If adopted, operators of private funds that wish to 

                                                            
5 See, e.g., South Asia Portfolio, SEC No-Action Letter (Mar. 12, 1997). 






